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Hi Everyone, 

 

Thank you for an amazing term! It has been busy but great 

to finally have activities that include our families and learning 

community. We will have more activities planned next term! 

 

THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU...to Sharon 

Hauser and Lucy Schneider for the phenomenal effort and 

hours of support given to our students through rehearsals to 

bring Tinonee’s Got Talent together. It would not have taken 

place without your dedication and passion for all students to 

shine. 

 

The Slime Spectacular is the first week back next term 

on Friday 14th October, 2022. So far we have raised $4000 

with sponsorship forms. There have only been 27 students 

who have raised this phenomenal amount. Please get be-

hind our fundraising efforts for more great equipment for our 

school. Thank you. 

 

We are trying hard to ensure all students wear our 

school uniform. Please support us. Black joggers/shoes 

are also part of our uniform. Thank you. 

 

We hope all our families and learning community have a safe 

and happy holiday break.  

Students return to school for Term Four on Monday 10th 

October, 2022. 

 

We desperately need canteen helpers! If you can spare 

some time (any time will be valued) we would appreciate it 

greatly! Being able to keep our canteen open, five days per 

week is only because of our diligent helpers. Thank you so 

much. 

 

  SHOUT OUT TO Tinonee’s Got Talent students, Mrs. 

Hauser and Miss Schneider! 

 

 
      BEING KIND IS NOT HARD! 

 Please do not hesitate to speak to me if you have any queries 

or concerns, at any time.   

Regards, Karen 

                 

 

               
10th Oct   Students return to School Term 4 

13th Oct   Stage 3 Excursion Information     
                       Session 3pm 
14th Oct   Slime Spectacular 

19th Oct   Kindergarten 2023 Parent information  
                   Session 9.30am –11am 
24th Oct    Stage 3 Canberra Excursion              
              departing  5.45am from Tinonee School 
 

  

Term 3 Week 10 21st September, 2022 

Principal:    Karen Austin 

Email :Tinonee-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website: tinonee-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

            Stage 3 Excursion 

Not long now until we head off on our Canberra adven-
ture.  

We have our final parent information session on Thurs-
day 13th October 2022 at 3pm in the Library. This will 
be our final meeting prior to 
departure. 

Regards 
Jo Elliott 

Slime Spectacular—Change Of Date 

Our Slime Spectacular will now be held on Friday 

14th October.  Thank you to all the families for 

their amazing fundraising efforts. 

Fundraising books can be returned to the  office . 

Thank you              

 Mr Saville 

 

       CHANGE OF DATE 



           SCHOOL NEWS       STAGE TWO EXCURSION 

Intensive Swimming 

Last week students from 2M, 2/3J and some other classes 
attended Intensive Swimming at the Aquatic Centre. All 
the students improved throughout the tiring week and had 
the best fun on Friday when the instructors opened the 
slide for them. 

Thank you to all the students on their fantastic   behaviour.
                        
Thank you                 
Mrs Martin & Mrs Johnson 

 

 

Roaming with Reptiles 

Early morning, yawning children. Bus arrives but where are 
we going? To the Reptile Park at Gosford of course. 

On Thursday 15th September most students from stage two 
travelled to the amazing Australian Reptile Park. It was quite 
a long trip but we all found something to do. 

After our special show , touch and tell reptile show we 
roamed around the whole park with our adult leaders. After 
lunch we had the chance to go back to the animals we had 
missed and the ones which were our favourites. We had a 
map to help us find our way because it was a big place with 
so many winding paths and hidden spots. 

We saw really interesting reptiles like the Alligator snapping 
turtle, various snakes and turtles , Komodo dragons and  
goannas. We also saw a variety of Australian animals such as 
Dingos, an elusive Platypus, Wombats, Tassie Devils,       
Wallabies and Kangaroos including one type which lives in 
trees! 

Even though the weather was a bit cold and wet we still had 
a great time and learnt a lot.  

We recommend the Australian Reptile Park to all families.  

Why don’t you go and have a look one day?                               

Congratulations to all the students who participated in 

the CSIRO Bebras Computational Challenge a few weeks 

ago. This quite a difficult competition, and everyone tried 

hard. The students photographed   either received  a 

Merit or Credit Certificate. Zoe was awarded a Distinction 

Certificate, an absolutely outstanding achievement.                                                                        

Well done everyone!            

Mrs Johnson ( High Potential Mathematics Group) 

 

Beep...Beep...Beep…Beep…Beep… alarm clocks were going 
off very early in houses of Years Three and Four students on 
the morning of September 15th, with Stage Two departing 
from school at 6:30 am to travel to the Australian Reptile 
Park in Gosford.        
We watched an interactive show presented by a park    
ranger, where we learnt why blue-tongue lizards have a 
blue tongue. Did you know that a blue-tongue lizards’ 
tongue is blue to mimic a poisonous animal and frighten 
away predators?                 
We were able to explore the park, seeing a variety of 
unique animals. Some of our favourite animals were the: 
central-netted dragon, pig-nosed turtle, Tasmanian devils, 
alligators, Komodo dragon, tawny frog mouth and the alli-
gator snapping turtle.                                     
There were so many more interesting animals that we 
haven’t mentioned. We all had a fabulous day and learnt 
many fascinating facts about our wildlife.                                      
Jointly constructed by Year 4 

       High Potential Mathematics Group 

      STAGE TWO EXCURSION 



 School News 

On Tuesday, students who had completed the Term 3 

Reading Target celebrated with a Pizza lunch. It was 

soooo yummy and a great way to acknowledge the 

effort and commitment to complete their reading for 

the Term.  

         COMMUNITY NOTICES 

              P&C CATCHUP 

Each month, Ritchies IGA donates 0.5% of sales by 
customers who nominate Tinonee Primary school as their 
organisation to receive a donation from their Community 
Benefit Payment Program.  
For Tinonee Primary to qualify for a payment, $2,000 
must be spent in one month between all customers who 
nominate your organisation, (excluding tobacco, gift 
cards, and phone recharges). The minimum payment is 
$10. There is no maximum, so the more people who 
nominate the organisation the better. 
 To support Tinonee Primary School, you just need to 
download the Ritchies Card app, or register a card online, 
and nominate your organisation. Please encourage 
Grandparents, friends and whoever else you may know to 
shop at Ritchies IGA so our school will benefit! 
  
Thank you for your support 
Michelle Lewers 
Secretary Tinonee PS P&C. 








